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TOWN OF PRINCETON
Facilities study committee
Meeting Minutes 

August 19 2015
LIST OF TOPICS TO BE DISCUSSED
Agenda:
· Princeton Center Tour
Meeting following tour at Princeton Center Senior Room

· Approve minutes, 7/27 selectboard notes and 7/29 meeting

· Discussion, tour review
· Review/update on TA and selectboard recommendations, heating, roof contractor, masonry, fire alarm systems
· Review priority list, action item assignment and follow up

· Plan next meeting and September calendar
In attendance:  P.Mighdoll, C.Conway, S.Mirick, L.Deblois, L.Drexhage, S.Shanahan.  Absent: B.Mellor.  Also in attendance: P.Connors
Meeting notes taken at 7/29 meeting were approved for use as the official meeting minutes.  Informal notes from 7/27 Selectboard discussion will also be included as an attachment to the 7/29  minutes. 

Princeton Center Tour:  Committee toured the Princeton Center exterior and interior, guided by Phil Connors, Building Maintenance.


General observations were made regarding condition of exterior, explanations given on current building usage, tenant use, and ongoing maintenance issues.  It was noted that the building is fully rented, and the  building’s normal operations are covered by tenant rental, paid into a town revolving account.  Any extraordinary maintenance/repairs would need payment assistance through the town’s building maintenance funds. 

Condition of windows, and general assessment of the roof, ice dams, and need to shore up/weather-tighten the building to prevent further damage was noted.   Preliminary comments also reflected an interest in doing assessment of what building needs to be renovated/rehabbed as the “character” of the building was of interest to many members.
It was noted that between Bagg Hall, Princeton Center, Public Safety – tradeoffs will need to be made for projects to be acceptable to town financially. 

A lot of maintenance work needed at Center.  Outside repairs for preservation purposes could cost $100,000+.  Ice dams, soffits, trim, windows were noted.  Chris mentioned window work and estimates pursued for Bagg Hall as a comparison. 

Bagg Hall windows:  Chris updated.  Three options explored:  base bid for all windows, options for different floors (basement, 1st floor; 1st and 2nd, etc) several budgetary estimates were provided to chirs.  Complete window system replacement with trim/lead encapsulation, insulated windows, waterproofing, maintenance free surfaces – basic estimate was $102,400.  Including lead encapsulation increases by a 1.2 factor, bringing total to over $200,000.  Chris Conway consulted with Modern Architecture and Glazing for the budgetary estimate.  Chris will continue to refine the details of the estimates.   Of additional note, it was mentioned (as documented in letter by K.Chenot) that any exterior work to Bagg Hall, including windows, would require MA Historical Commission approval.  The state has the right to review plans and approve or require reinstatement to prior historical appearance.
It was noted that similar window work at Princeton Center would be in this same cost range.  Princeton Center windows damaged by water may require different replacement options.

Princeton Center Discussion Discussion of Princeton Center led to general core question for the Center – “repair/salvage or tear down?”.  Further study and due diligence is needed to explore all options. 

Step 1 – Option of securing the building. Preserve exterior and get estimates on windows, flashing etc.

Need recommended cost for weatherproofing, ice dam repairs, and fire systems.  Investigate heat tape/ice dam roof wiring.  This was installed in the past but is no longer functional.  

Noted some flashing/chimney issues are also allowing water to enter.  Chimney also needs liner/cap.

Roof/slate looks good. 

For  next meeting:  Work to itemize and develop recommendation for short term issues at the Center.  Selectboard question will be “why spend money – renovate or tear down?”  Short term money vs long-term plan needs to be better quantified in anticipation of questions. Committee believes building should be considered/studied for restoration.  Exterior weatherproofing needed to prevent further damage.
Space needs, usage, creative exploration of options, and maintenance planning and costs need to be considered.  

Question – Bagg Hall “no brainer” – will be minimally repaired/weatherproofed to halt further damage.   Princeton Center deterioration also cannot be ignored.

Bagg Hall – 
Roof:  Skytech (roof company, good quality reputation).  Did inspection of roof in August.  Took photos, slate samples.  Slate is available currently, but in limited quantities.  Slate is in good shape.  Determined that damage in some areas due to walking on roof and also in an area where earlier repairs had been done.  No water damage on underside of roof.  Encouraged by the condition of the roof/slate.  Initial assessment – did not believe a whole roof repair/replacement was needed. Initial installation was done very well and with high quality.  It was noted that turret is in worst shape.  Sheathing visible, improperly seated slate.   The company owes final report and budgetary estimate to committee by end of August.  Roof consultant was paid $1600 for inspection.  They will come out to meet with committee.  They also have a contractor recommendation if we pursue work.  This contractor has worked projects under MA Historical Commission review for other towns.  There are not many quality, experienced slate roof workers in the area, and the work is not inexpensive. 
Masonry/Chimney: Ispection/assessment was completed by outside expert (name) Chris Conway has estimates.  A couple of options to work.  1. Cut/repoint all East wall. 2. Repair back half of east wall only.  3. Remove/replace chimney with liner and cap.(different vendor than wall repair would be needed for this work).  All budget estimates exceed $25000 so would need to go out to bid.  Estimates should be provided to Town Administrator so bid issue decision can be made. 

K.Chenot letter referencing prior roof repairs (and historical commission requirements) also references chimney moisture issue.  Chimney liner is a priority.  Flue gas leakage is also highlighted as a potential issue that needs to be addressed by a proper liner. 

Phil Mighdoll agreed to meet with Nina Nazarian – Town Administrator – and bring her up to speed on some of the short term issues that the committee has flagged.  She will also be invited to attend the next meeting. 

Service Contracts:  Steve Mirick has a sample contract.  Prior TA, Bob Reed, had asked for a draft RFP.  Steve will send around for comment.  Town Administrator will address invitation to bid to vendors. 

Safety/Fire Alarms:  Lisa Drexhage worked further with David Oles of American Alarm, to assess fire alarm/safety needs in each of the buildings.  A spreadsheet of recommendations was presented.  Document shows bare-bones options for getting minimal safety systems in the various builldings.  Estimates in the $10,000 range for Town Hall, $25,000+ range for Princeton Center. 
Life safety is a priority for current use of the Princeton Center.  If people continue to use the building, some fire safety improvements need to be addressed.  It was noted that current code requires a building alarm to trigger an alarm monitoring company, which in turn notifies 911/dispatch.

It is recommended that a flag be raised regarding fire safety for Bagg Hall and Princeton Center.  Based on these estimates, a competitive bid process needs to be followed.  It was noted that Fire dept. will require a system designed by a fire protection engineer for it to be approved/meet code. 

It was noted that all tenants are required to hold insurance naming the town.  

Action plan for follow up:  Committee recommends that a summary of short term “must do” issues are sent back through Selectboard.  Getting buildings weathertight (excluding windows for now) needs to be a priority along with the fire safety issues. Then committee needs to shift focus tot looking at space usage needs and priorities.  

Meeting adjourned 9:15.  Next meetings 9/2, 9/16, 9/30.  Room availability will be confirmed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan Shanahan, secretary for Facilities Study Committee

September 1, 2015
